Appendix 2 EP Representation

New premises licence app - Moors Valley Country Park & Forest

Darren Naraine
Tue 26/03/2024 16:00

Dear Licensing,
Thank you for the consultation for a new premises licence app - Moors Valley Country Park & Forest.
Environmental Health have some concerns that such events might give rise to a noise nuisance.

Section M d of the application sets out some measure to prevent public nuisance. However, it makes reference
to a “Noise Management Plan.” It is difficult for Environmental Health to comment fully without first seeing
the details in this plan.

| would recommend that the noise management plan is submitted for consideration before we can fully
comment on this application.

If the application is considered for approval before submission of the noise management plan, | would like to
recommend the following conditions

1. Before any outdoor film screening and outdoor events involving sound amplification takes place a Noise
Management Plan needs to be submitted and agreed in writing with Environmental Health Officer at
least 8 weeks before the event.

2. A direct telephone number for the manager at the premises / event shall be publicly available at all
times the premises is open. This telephone number is to be made available to residents and businesses
in the vicinity.

3. Amplified music shall not be played at a level that will cause unreasonable disturbance to the occupants
of any properties in the vicinity.

Further details of what should be included in the Noise Management Plan are available upon request.

Kind regards

Darren Naraine

Environmental Protection Team Leader -
Community and Public Protection D t
-~ Dorse

Council

Dorset Council

dorsetcouncil.gov.uk
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